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Meeting Date: 	Friday 13 July 2018 

Time:		09:30 – 15:50  

Type: 		Face-to-face		 

Location:	UKCP Office, America House, America Square EC3N 2LU  

Version:	Approved

[bookmark: OLE_LINK1][bookmark: OLE_LINK2]Present:	Keith		Carlton (KC)			Trustee
		Bob		Cooke (BC)			Trustee
Andy		Cottom (AJC)			Trustee
Patricia		Hunt (PH)			Trustee – until 15:45	
Jacqui		McCouat (JM)			Trustee
John		Loughrey (JL)			Trustee 
		Martin 		Pollecoff (MP)			Chair & Trustee
		Neil		Robertson (NR)			Treasurer & Trustee
Suzy		Walker (SW)			Trustee
											 
Apologies:	Nasima 		Khanom (NK)			Trustee
 
In Attendance:	Mary 		MacCallum-Sullivan (MMS)	Members’ Forum Moderator
		Alan 		McConnon (AM)		Registrar – 13:40 to 14:00
Igi		Moon (IM)			MoU Group Chair - 15:20 to 15:50
Sarah		Niblock (SN)			Chief Executive
Rory 		Worthington (RW)		CFCST College Chair – 12:40 to 13:25

					
Minutes By:	Alex 	Crawford (AC)				Governance Officer


Action Points and Decisions – in Black Bold	


1. Apologies, Welcomes and Declarations of Interest   

1.1. Apologies were given for NK.

1.2. The Governance Officer informed the Board that any trustee with a conflict of interest in a matter under discussion should declare the nature of their interest and withdraw from the room unless given a dispensation to speak.

2. Board Minutes (Approved) from 20 April 2018

2.1. Matters Arising  

2.1.1. [bookmark: _Hlk519841736]Re: Point 2.1.9 concerning social events between the Board and the College & Faculties, the Chief Executive reported that a dinner was held following the Communications Workshop on 8 June which went very well. 

2.1.2. The Chief Executive reported that the initiative to engage better with our Organisational Members (OMs) is going well, and that 2 successful meetings with OM representatives have been held.  

2.1.3. Re: Point 2.1.11 concerning the Chair’s response to the annual reports from the Colleges and Faculties, the Chair apologised for not sending them all yet. The response from the College of Family, Couple and Systemic Therapy (CFCST) has been circulated and his replies to the other chairs will be circulated in due course. 

2.1.4. Prior to the discussion with the Chair of the College of Family, Couple & Systemic Therapy (CFCST) this afternoon, the Board discussed some of the issues that have previously been raised by the CFCST chair.  

2.1.5. Re: Point 3.1.2 concerning the Memorandum of Understanding (MoU) on Conversion Therapy, the Chair of the MoU Group will be attending the Board meeting this afternoon.

2.1.6. The Chair reported that the MoU on Conversion Therapy in the UK Version 2 had been launched in Parliament and the Chair handed out a leaflet from the launch event.   

2.1.7. The Chair reported that new member will be joining the MoU Group to replace a vacancy following a recent resignation.

2.1.8. It is likely that the MoU Group Chair will mention the Gender Recognition Act (GRA) during this afternoon’s discussion. Under the GRA those wishing to transition will no longer require a medical diagnosis.   

2.1.9. The GRA is currently out for consultation and will be published in October 2018. The Chair proposed that we find out from our members whether we should support the GRA. 

2.1.10. Re: Point 5.1.2 concerning the wording of the Psychotherapy Act being submitted to the European Union, this in the Vice Chair’s report for today’s meeting. 

2.1.11. Re: Point 6.3.2 concerning whether to offer reduced fees for UKCP Trainee Members, it was agreed that the current fees for Trainee Membership should remain unchanged.

2.1.12. Re: Point 6.3.3 concerning whether we can attach Gift Aid to our membership fees, the Treasurer has investigated this and the answer is that we cannot.   


2.1.13. Re: Point 9.3 concerning use of UKCP email addresses, the Governance Officer reported that the advice from our lawyers is that all trustees should use UKCP email addresses for all UKCP related business. Email addresses have been created and the Governance Officer will be writing to the trustees soon with details. 

2.1.14. Re: Point 9.5 concerning the request for guidance on how the General Data Protection Regulation (GDPR) will impact the use of clouds, laptops etc., we have not yet been able to investigate the finer details of this and it is a work in progress.

2.1.15. Re: Point 10.2 concerning the requested name change for the College of Hypno-Psychotherapists (CH-P), the UKCP Chair has spoken to the chair of the college about this. The CH-P rejected the name suggested by the Board and it is now down to the CH-P to come up with a name that is acceptable to all.  

3. Chair’s Report

3.1. The UKCP Chair spoke to his report 

3.1.1. The New Psychotherapy 

3.1.1.1. The Board discussed the Chair’s proposal for ‘New Psychotherapy’ which will put the emphasis on relationships and emotions and the discussion included the following points:

3.1.1.1.1. By putting the focus on relationships and emotions we will distinguish UKCP from other rival organisations and distance ourselves from the medical model.

3.1.1.1.2. It was asked by one trustee whether this was a question of market differentiation or whether it’s about what psychotherapy is.

3.1.1.1.3. This is about how we communicate psychotherapy and psychotherapeutic counselling externally to the public and to policy makers. 

3.1.1.1.4. If we can capture the public with this shift in emphasis, then we can hopefully boost the number of NHS placements. 

3.1.1.1.5. Psychotherapy is not just about dealing with people’s problems, it should also be about unlocking better ways of thinking.  

3.1.1.1.6. The medical model ‘is not where we live’ and the more we become medicalised the worse things get.

3.1.1.1.7. Love and belonging are also aspects of Psychotherapy. 

3.1.1.1.8. It was suggested that we use the word ‘complexity’ as in ‘the complexity of being human’ which gets away from the concept of being healthy or ill. 

3.1.1.1.9. We need to strike the balance between providing jobs for our members and reducing the ‘stigma’ of psychotherapy for the public. 

3.1.1.1.10. We need to get the message to commissioners that UKCP is a high-quality organisation; some still insist on only accepting members of the British Association of Counselling and Psychotherapy (BACP).

3.1.1.1.11. We should do more to help our members who work outside the NHS and provide help and guidance on how to set-up a private practice. 

3.1.1.2. Following the discussion there was general support for this new emphasis on relationships and emotions (formal Board approval was not requested by the Chair). 

3.1.2. A Third Register 

3.1.2.1. The Board discussed the Chair’s proposal that work be carried out exploring the possibility of creating a new register that would allow qualified therapists from different disciplines, such as Wellness Practitioners, to become UKCP members. 

3.1.2.2. This a complex issue and we should potentially wait until the College Review has been completed before going down this route.

3.1.2.3. Following discussion, the Board voted in favour of work being started on the viability of such a register, with a formal proposal then coming to the Board at their next meeting in September.   

3.2. The Board accepted the report.

4. Chief Executive’s (CE) Report

4.1. The CE spoke to her report and made the following points:

4.1.1. The CE has now been in post for 10 months and feels passionate about her job.

4.1.2. The partnership with Psychologies Magazine is working well.

4.1.3. Our podcasts are generating lots of hits. 

4.1.4. The CE has spoken with Channel 4 News and may be interviewed by them soon.

4.1.5. The CE will be spending time with various Members of Parliament.   

4.1.6. Lots of work is being done on collaborations with other organisations.

4.1.7. The College Review is progressing well and we are receiving positive feedback. Proposals from the 5 College Review Working Groups will come to the Board meeting in September.     

4.1.8. We have 2 new UKCP interns and they have been helping members enhance their profiles on Find a Therapist. The response from members to this initiative has been extremely positive, and this is all part of a wider member engagement project.

4.1.9. We have received results back from a survey indicating what members need at the different stages of their career.

4.1.10. The UKCP staff had a very productive and enjoyable teambuilding day yesterday (12 July) and SN referred to the creative materials on the flipcharts around the Boardroom which were from yesterday’s event. 

4.1.11. A Business Plan will be provided to the Board at the September meeting.

4.1.12. We will also be making improvements and enhancements to the UKCP website and the CE demonstrated some example web pages to the Board illustrating what the changes will look like. 

4.1.13. The changes to the website should happen within the next 2 weeks. One trustee requested that the enhancements include incorporating the various college websites onto the UKCP website. 

4.1.14. A new UKCP Research Lead has now started in post.   

4.1.15. There are plans to introduce a UKCP ‘kite mark’ type award for employers who can demonstrate they invest in mental health for their staff. 

4.2. The Vice Chair expressed great thanks for all the work that CE is doing.

4.3. Another trustee passed-on thanks from members to the Chief Executive and staff.

4.4. The Board accepted the report.

5. Vice-Chair’s Report

5.1. The UKCP Vice-Chair & International Officer spoke to her report and the discussion included the following points:

5.1.1. The draft wording of the European Psychotherapy Act received 51 votes for, 2 abstentions and none against by the European Association of Psychotherapy (EAP) which illustrates unprecedented support.

5.1.2. [bookmark: _Hlk519858322]The European Commission have initially accepted draft wording of the European Psychotherapy Act without making any changes.

5.1.3. Adoption of the European Psychotherapy Act will make Psychotherapy a recognised profession across Europe. 

5.1.4. There are some question marks about the remit and brief of the UKCP International Committee which will hopefully be addressed at the committee’s Away Day on 27 October 2018. The CE will be attending the Away Day and the Vice Chair invited other trustees to attend.  
[bookmark: _Hlk519858722]*PH left the meeting at 11:55 at the Chair’s request*

5.1.5. The Board unanimously voted in favour of extending PH’s term as International Officer by a further 6 months.

*PH returned to the meeting at 11:58*

5.1.6. The Chair informed the Vice Chair of the Board’s decision to extend her term as International Officer.

5.2. The Board accepted the report.

6. Treasurer’s Report

6.1. The Treasurer spoke to the Finance Report, Management Accounts and Balance Sheet and answered questions from the Board. 

6.2. We are developing a dynamic forecasting process.

6.3. JL is now a new member of the Finance and Audit Committee. 

7. Use of UKCP Logo

7.1. SN reported on an issue raised by the UKCP Events Manager. 

7.2. There have been occasions when the UKCP logo has been used on documentation relating to events not organised or sanctioned by UKCP.

7.3. The Board approved the adoption of a policy that sets out clear parameters on the use of the UKCP logo. 

*Before breaking for lunch the Board thanked all the UKCP office staff for their continued excellent work* 

*RW joined the meeting at 12:40*

8. Discussion with the CFCST Chair

8.1. The CFCST Chair thanked the Board for inviting him to the meeting.

8.2. The CFCST Chair raised the following 7 points and handed-out supporting papers:

1) To ensure that CFCST is consulted regularly
2) To improve its membership database, to establish the main employer
3) [bookmark: _GoBack]To promote the research base of Systemic Family Therapists through a more nuanced critique of how members of UKCP currently undertake research
4) To ensure the revision of the Child Standards of Education and Training (SETs) is inclusive
5) To consider how to incorporate the views of the members, possibly by creating an observer role for members of PRCCF
6) To ensure the Find a Therapist functions safeguards UKCP, and reflects therapist skills
7) To undertake a review of those websites that make links to therapy to ensure that UKCP (and family therapy) are properly presented

8.3. The Board proceeded to discuss each point with the CFCST Chair.

8.4. The Board expressed their concern that the CFCST Chair has communicated to his college members that UKCP ‘doesn’t do research’ which is incorrect.

8.5. The Board made it clear to the CFCST Chair that research is very important to UKCP and that UKCP does undertake research. The CE has been in dialogue with researchers from CFCST.

8.6. SN will send some wording to the CFCST Chair that corrects the misconception that UKCP doesn’t do research, and the CFCST Chair agreed to share this with his college members.

8.7. The Board then proceeded to discuss each of the other points raised by the CFCST Chair and to demonstrate that work and initiatives are already under-way that addresses each issue.

8.8. The Chief Executive suggested that someone from CFCST could act as a communications link between CFCST and the UKCP office.

*RW left the meeting at 13:25*


9. Professional Regulatory Committee of the Colleges & Faculties (PRCCF) Report

9.1. The report is mainly a summary of where the group are with the College Review.

9.2. The Board reviewed and accepted the report and gave thanks.

10. Education, Training & Practice Committee (ETPC) Report

10.1. The Board reviewed and accepted the report and gave thanks.

*AM joined the meeting at 13:40*

11. Discussion with the UKCP Registrar

11.1. UKCP Registers

11.1.1. The Registrar was asked to clarify the position concerning the ‘Child Psychotherapist’ title raised in the previous ETPC Report.

11.1.2. UKCP has 2 registers: 1 for Psychotherapists and 1 for Psychotherapeutic Counsellors. We also have a specialist register for those who work with children. 

11.1.3. We are currently in conversation with the Professional Standards Authority (PSA) about adding 2 new titles for ‘Child Psychotherapist’ and ‘Family Therapist’.  

11.2. Supervision Working Group

11.2.1. Members from the Education, Training & Practice Committee and the Ethics Committee have been invited to join the working group.

11.2.2. The group will be looking at the wider issue of whether UKCP should or shouldn’t regulate supervisors and will come up with some proposals. 

11.2.3. One Trustee gave some names to the Registrar of 2 people that may be suitable for the working group.

11.3. Professional Standards Development Work

11.3.1. The Registrar spoke to his report and answered questions from the Board.
11.4. Regulation and Quality Assurance Team (RQAT) Report

11.4.1. The Registrar spoke to the report and answered questions from the Board.

11.4.2. It was commented that there is still some confusion as to the difference between a Training and an Accrediting OM.

11.4.3. The Registrar will set-up a working group which will aim to produce a clearer, better definition of the different types of OMs. 

*AM left the meeting at 14:00*

12. Board Meeting Dates 2019

12.1. The Governance Officer will circulate revised 2019 meeting dates to the Board.  



13. UKCP Conference

13.1. The Board discussed the plans for next years conference and the Chief Executive shared some ideas for a radically different format. We will hopefully know by the September Board meeting whether the new approach is feasible. 

14. New Organisational Member

14.1. The Board reviewed the Applicant Organisation Summary Sheet from the Regulation and Quality Assurance Team and gave approval for the Northern Ireland Institute for Human Relations (NIIHR) to be accepted as a new UKCP Organisational Member.

15. AOB

15.1. It was brought to the Board’s attention that the 3-year term of office for the current PRCCF Chair ends in January 2019.   

*IM joined the meeting at 15:20*

16. Discussion with the MoU Group Chair

16.1. The meeting concluded with a productive discussion between the MoU Group Chair and the Board.

16.2. The Board gave thanks to the MoU Group Chair for attending today.

17. Next Meeting

17.1. Saturday 22 September 2018, UKCP Office.


Minutes Approved

Signed:							
					


Print:							



Title:



Date:
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